Pfc. Don E. Blair, Co. B. 3202, S.C.S.U., A.S.T.U., New York University, Bronz 53, New York.

Dear Don:

I was very happy to know that you are in the Army Specialized Training Program, and that you are enjoying your new experiences.

We are expecting 700 Army students under this same set-up on August 9th. Of course they all have to take physical conditioning, so we are adding four new men to our staff.

We had our first basketball practice yesterday afternoon, meeting the V-12 boys who are free at 4:30 for this practice. Henry Shenk is having summer football practice at 4:30 on Monday, Wednesday and Friday, and we have basketball practice on Tuesday and Thursday.

Hoyt Baker wrote no from Camp Edwards, Mass., where he has been sent recently. I am glad also to have Bill Brill's new address. We will include all of those in our next Jayhawk Rebounds letter.

Lots of good luck to you, Don.

Cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH